
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION III 
2443 WARRENVILLE RD. SUITE 210 

LISLE, IL  60532-4352 

October 9, 2014 
 

 
Ms. Mary L. Pettit 
Radiation Safety Officer 
Department of the Army 
TACOM LCMC 
Rock Island, Illinois  61299-5000 
 
SUBJECT: ACKNOWLEDGEMENT TO LICENSEE LETTER DATED MAY 17, 2014 
  (MAIL CONTROL NO.: 583968)  
 
Dear Ms. Pettit: 
 
The purpose of this letter is to acknowledge receipt of a letter from you dated May 17, 2014, 
(ML14148A363) informing the Nuclear Regulatory Commission that you had permanently 
ceased all licensed activities at the RIA-JMTC Radiation Laboratory, Rock Island, Illinois 
location and you are in the process of decommissioning. 
 
In a telephonic conversation between you and Mr. Michael LaFranzo, you acknowledged that 
the licensee is not requesting any action on the part of the NRC concerning your letter.  In 
addition, you indicated that the licensee should be submitting a formal license termination 
request with associated NRC FORM 314 and supporting documentation in the first quarter of 
CY 2015. 
 
As the licensee had not requested any action from the NRC concerning your letter, the NRC is 
voiding this licensing action.  The NRC will open a new Mail Control Number associated with the 
licensee’s request to terminate its license. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this letter or the NRC’s decommissioning process, please 
contact me at via telephone at 630-829-9865 or email at michael.lafranzo@nrc.gov.  
 
In accordance with Title 10 Code of Federal Regulations 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice,” 
a copy of this letter will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRCs Public 
Document Room or from the NRC’s Agencywide Documents Access and Management System 
(ADAMS), accessible from the NRC’s website at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html.   
 

      Sincerely, 
 

      /RA/ 
 
 

      Michael M. LaFranzo,  
      Senior Decommissioning Inspector 
      Materials Control, ISFSI and  
          Decommissioning Branch 
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